ANC 6A Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

September 25, 2006 at 7:00 pm

I. Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm

A. Present: Lance Brown, Jennifer Flather, DeLania Hardy, Omar Mahmud (Chair), Victor McKoy, Claire Rodriguez, Marlon Smoker, Warner Sterling

B. Absent: Aryeh Fishman, Ken Granata, Diane Hoover

II. Committee members and attendees from the community introduced themselves

III. Community Comment

A. Ms. Hardy has noticed buses idling in front of her property. She is going to contact Prospect School about resolving the issue since going directly to the school seemed to be an effective way of resolving the last bus idling problem at Options/Sasha Bruce. 

IV. Announcements

A. Mr. Brown announced he has rules for adding car sharing spaces. He will send the information out to the group by e-mail. 

1. Ms. Hardy volunteered to help out on the Zipcar project. From her conversations with Flexcar, she knows Flexcar is interested in adding more spots on the Hill. 

2. Mr. Mahmud suggested we query the Commissioners about possible car sharing parking spots in their SMDs. 

B. Mr. Mahmud announced that the Capitol Hill Transportation Study (CHTS) Open House will be held on September 27 from 5:30 to 7:30 at the Northeast Library (330 7th Street NE)

1. Presentation of final study by DDOT and consulting team.

2. Mr. Brown said they recommended that 17th Street be two ways.  Mr. Mahmud said a draft copy of the study is online, and that he would ask Chris Delfs about getting final copies for our ANC. 

C. Mr. Mahmud announced that Karina Ricks of DDOT will discuss the streetcar and streetscape projects at the next ANC6A Commissioners Meeting, October 12 at 7 pm - Miner Elementary School (601 15th Street NE). 

V. New Business

A. Presentation by Bill Schultheiss on traffic engineering and neighborhood planning with Q&A

1. Traffic calming is about reducing traffic speeds and re-distributing traffic for the safety of pedestrians.

2. Stop signs: unwarranted signs may encourage rolling stops and/or increase vehicular speed between stop signs. 

3. The Pace Car Theory/Project: The idea behind the Pace Car initiative is to lead by example. A resident signs a pledge to drive the right speed limit, be courteous to bikers and pedestrians, then they put a bumper sticker on their car. Peer pressure and guilt are the motivating factors. This program has been implemented in Atlanta, Santa Clara, CA, and North Hampton, MA 

4. Toolbox available for traffic calming: 

a. Speed bumps: commercial areas or alleys, 3”-4” in height, 5-15 mph. 

b. Speed bumps/humps: speed increases with length, speed decreases with height. 3”-4” height, rounded top, 6’-14’ length. The longer the bump or the hump, the faster cars will travel. The ones recently installed in Lincoln Park are hard to see as is the advanced warning.

c. Speed Tables: 12ft -22ft, 3 in – 4in height, average speed 25-30 mph. 

d. Speed cushions: allow trucks and emergency vehicles to bypass hump, if improperly designed allow regular vehicles to avoid. May be less effective. 

e. Raised crosswalks: similar to speed tables.  

f. Raised intersection: ramps up at the approach to the crosswalk, the whole intersection is level at the intersection. Could be good in the Barracks Row area. Causes drainage problems.  Probably not appropriate for H Street since the traffic volume is too high. 

g. Curb extensions at corners/intersections:  extend the sidewalk corners out into the intersection. They help very much with line of sight for pedestrians. Also good for slowing down vehicles that want to turn around the corner. Curb extensions could be implemented all over the Hill. But it is hard for buses to make the right turn. This may be good on the right hand side of C Street NE, for example. 

h. Chicane: Little islands installed at regular intervals on the street (looks like a slalom course for cars).

i. Median closures: For example, at 16th and North Carolina.  Installed to primarily to limit traffic down the street. 

j. Half closures 

k. Traffic circles: Inserting a circle into the middle of the road forcing cars to slow down to go around. Designed to cause you to slow down. Reports indicate traffic circles installed in Seattle have caused a 90-100% reduction in accidents.

5. George Branyon new person in charge of pedestrian coordination at DDOT.  Our committee should reach out to him.

B. Traffic Calming Study (Transportation Audit) request for 1500 block of Gales Street NE

1. Laura Brown informed the committee this block has a lot of traffic, cars are stolen and the thieves speed down Gales Street in the wrong direction. Children and people walking their pets regularly use this street, so it is very dangerous. Also there is no parking enforcement so people park on the side of the street designated no parking.  The neighbors on this street are requesting assistance with getting motorists to slow down and otherwise follow all rules, including parking restrictions. Mrs. Brown indicated a petition has already been prepared. Ms. Flather indicated she would follow up on obtaining the already-completed petition so the ANC could send the request to DDOT on behalf of the neighborhood.

2. Recommendation: Send letter supporting the Gales Street neighbors’ request for a Traffic Calming Study (Transportation Audit) for the 1500 block.
VI. Updates

A. Traffic Calming Study (Transportation Audit) Requests – Jennifer Flather

1. 14th and E: Ms. Flather reported there had been no community input and that there is now a new charter school there. 

2. 15th and F: Ms. Flather reported there had been no community input.

3. The ANC has approved going forward with requesting the traffic calming study, but the community has not completed the required petition. 

4. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that, going forward, the Transportation Committee will request the community petition information before going to the ANC to request approval for a traffic calming study request. 

B. Joint Effort with Public Safety Committee to Request Increased MTA PD Presence at 8th and H – Diane Hoover

1. Ms. Hoover was unable to attend the meeting.

2. Mr. Mahmud reported that the city has installed a camera at this location. 

C. Lack of parking enforcement for car sharing parking space on 12th Street NE, just South of H Street – DeLania Hardy

1. Mr. Brown reported that at the meeting that our actions were to write the letters and the ANC needs the letters. The ANC people asked that the transportation committee have the letter to the commissioners in time to put it in the agenda packet. 

2. Ms. Hardy reported that Rick Rybeck of DDOT tried to convene a meeting with the Dept. of Public Works regarding the car share parking issue and he said that no one showed up for the meeting. Mr. Rybeck would like a letter in hand from the Transportation Committee.

3. In addition, Mr. Rybeck sent Ms. Hardy the response times for ticketing cars illegally parked in Flexcar spots.  Ms. Hardy indicated that by the time Flexcar is able to send a tow truck, the illegally parked car has already been moved from the spot.

4. Recommendation: Send letter of support to Mr. Rybeck regarding increased enforcement of illegal parking in car share parking spaces.
D. Prevention of persistent double parking problem on H Street – Omar Mahmud

1. Mr. Mahmud reported that this issue will become a bigger problem once the streetscape project is completed and streetcars are in place. 

2. The best idea is to get the community and businesses in the area to get use to enhanced double parking enforcement now so behavior won’t have to be changed later when it will be a bigger problem.

3. Recommendation: Send letter to DDOT and MPD encouraging development of a plan to resolve double parking problems along the H Street corridor.
E. Mr. Mahmud also raised the need for additional parking along H Street as the business community continues to grow

1. We should start thinking about this issue now as a committee.  One thing we can do is learn who owns the properties with parking along and near H Street so that we can discuss possible arrangements to allow for additional parking in the evenings (e.g. Auto Zone, Hechinger Mall).  We should also reach out to other ANCs where these properties are located.

2. Mr. Schultheiss reported that for the Business Improvement District project, the businesses in Adams Morgan got together to help solve persistent parking problems. 

VII. Assign Tasks/Duties for Committee Members

A. Ms. Brown to follow up on the community petition for a traffic calming request for the 1500 block of Gales St. NE.

B. Ms. Hardy to assist Mr. Brown in the Zipcar/Flexcar issue

C. Mr. Mahmud and Ms. Hardy to draft necessary letters

VIII. Additional Community Comment

A. Mr. McKoy indicated the need to get residential zoned parking for later hours. The parking restriction has been changed to midnight in his neighborhood. 

IX. Adjourn meeting at approximately 8:30 pm

